Edmonton Ringette Annual General Meeting

May 6, 2015
Italian Cultural Center

	Minutes…

	Call Meeting to Order:
	7:21pm by President Brian Hoyano

	Presidents Welcome:
	· I’d like to welcome everyone to the Edmonton Ringette 2015 Annual General Meeting. 
· Thank you all for attending, it really means a lot!

· For those of you who do not know me, my name is Brian Hoyano, and this was my first term as president after taking over from Kelly Keylor at this meeting a year ago. I’d like to introduce your executive here tonight: Brad Kilgour, 1stVp, Chris Kearney Treasurer. Sharon Giles, 2nd Vp and Director of Marketing is away dealing with a family emergency.  Our Internal Director and head of administration, is Shannon Langstrom.
· The Annual General Meeting is where you get to hear everything that this association accomplished in the past year.  For most of the year many of us only see the goings on of maybe one or two divisions, and its good to hear what this association does for all of our players,  who range from 4 years old to adults. 

· I think overall,  Edmonton Ringette had another good year. And that is thanks to everyone in this room.  So I would like to put out a round of thank yous to:
1. -all the coaches who spent countless hours on and off the ice with our athletes this year

2. -all the parents who spent countless hours on the road getting our kids to the rink

3. -all the managers who helped organize and keep our teams on track

4. -all the Board Members who worked tirelessly to put this season on,  and
5. -all the volunteers who offered their time to make this season a success

         Without the contributions from everyone, this sport doesn’t happen – Thank you!



	Approval of Agenda:
	Motion to Approve Agenda:  moved by MP Duxbury, seconded by Mark Wright 


	Adoption of 2014 AGM Minutes:

	 Motion to Approve Minutes of the 2014 Annual General Meeting: moved by Kim Patten, seconded by Rob Shkrobot


	President Report: 


	Year in Review:
· Our player numbers overall remained consistent compared with last season, with 333 players playing either with Edmonton Ringette or the ERC.  (239 +ERC (17+18+15) + AS1/2(44) registered this season.)
· We moved our registration system onto our new website, along with many of our other offerings, including powerskating, apparel, Silver Ring and 3 on 3.  There have been some growing pains with the new system, but we are far ahead of where we were a year ago.
· We added a paid administration position to aid the board in its activities.  After putting the position out to tender and interviewing several excellent candidates, Shannon Langstrom was selected. She performs admin duties in a non-voting role on our board now.  As most of you will know, she did much of the heavy lifting this year, working on registration, website management, coaching, evaluations,  apparel, Silver Ring, provincials, and 3 on 3, all while attending every board meeting, where she performed duties of the secretary.  I hope she continues on in this role as she has proven to be an invaluable asset for Edmonton Ringette. 
· We reworked our Evaluation system this year for U14 and down, incorporating warmup skates and shinny nights, and previous season UAA test scores.  I feel this captured a better representation of our players’ ability than in the past.  

· This year was yet another ‘renaming’ of the younger divisions.  As mandated by Ringette Alberta, the U6/U7 Initiation (or Phase 1 and 2) became Active Start 1 and 2.  Our Active Start programs benefitted from a large dedicated group of parents and two former team Canada players.  This progression program has taken beginner players from learning to skate to playing the full ice game playing in ringette jamborees in only 5 months.  This will no doubt set these players up for success in the coming years.

· Again following Ringette Alberta Policy, the U10 division was split into three age groups called “steps” this year, with the goal of enabling more effective coaching and player development.  This was very similar to the approach last year.   All teams improved over the season, with several teams finishing strong in their divisions.  There is still work to be done, with Edmonton Ringette, Black Gold League and Ringette Alberta all working to make this division better.
· U12 went from 6 teams last year to 4 this year, as a result of the large group of 2002s leaving, and smaller 2004s entering U12.  All teams did very well however, resulting in three attending provincials, with one Provincial Championship team! Great job Phantoms!
· We had awkward player numbers at U16 making team formation a challenge. This created issues with teams in both U19 and U16.  We will need to watch our numbers closely for next season to try to address this issue.
· We hosted another successful Silver Ring Tournament.  For the 33rd Annual Edition,  87 teams played games at 6 venues.  We moved to a minimum four game format, which provided better value for teams, but created some scheduling and attendance challenges for our Waterpark event.  This does however, continue to be a favorite tournament for teams to attend from across western Canada.  

· We had a great year for fundraising:
· We provided marketing materials to help teams for fundraise
· We entered into a new, 2 year agreement with Klondike Cycle to be title sponsor for the Silver Ring.
· Our teams and volunteers worked hard in helping raise over $9000 from our Silver Ring basket raffles and Silent Auctions

· Our volunteers worked hard at successful 50/50 and Chuck a Puck events for the Oilers and Oil Kings
· We ran a successful WestJet “Gift of Flight” raffle, in just the last two months of the season.

· We obtained an operating grant from the city of Edmonton
· Edmonton Ringette Hosted Three Provincial Tournaments for the first time in many years. U14A, U16A and Open A all had successful events thanks to the hard work of several teams, managers and parents.  Teams attending were very happy to have their events hosted in our city.
· Building on the success of programs started last season, our player development programs continued this year:
· We ran powerskating programs in two locations in order to provide more options for families.
· We expanded on our Goaltending development program from last year. Using regular specialized training at Gold in the Net, players now have access to regular, quality instruction from U10 onwards. However, our U14 and U16 goalies need to take advantage of this program better.
· We offered the opportunity for our teams and coaches to work with a high level experienced player and coach.

· U12 had access to a development program put on by the Open AA Edmonton WAM! 

· Our Board has continued to work closely with Ringette Alberta and fellow Black Gold associations to improve our association and the sport in Alberta.  

	 Treasurers Report:

Chris Kearney
	· Budget (see attached form)
· Question was asked would we consider spending money on game pants for players U10 and up to create more of a unified look?  Board to discuss and look at pricing.

· Rob Corscadden was unhappy to see that we may have a deficit for the following season so stood up and offered to coordinate and organize a committee to attain corporate sponsorship for the minimum amount of $20000.
· Motion to accept the 2014/2015 Budget Assumption.  Moved by Lars Christensen, seconded by Glen Aspen.
· Motion to adopt 2015/2016 Budget as presented.  Moved by Ken Hogan, seconded by Kim Patten.

	Coaches Report:

Gwen Stetsko

	Thank you to the 18 head coaches, 45 assistant coaches, Active Start Coaches, Junior Coaches and team managers who made this season an overall success.  This is a volunteer-based organization and without your time and energy, the machine doesn’t run!
I encourage current coaches to continue their progress as Ringette Alberta mandates further requirements that Edmonton Ringette is now implimenting 
This year there was a grandfathering at a younger levels for CI certification and as of next season this will be mandatory for all coaching staff U10 and up
As well Edmonton Ringette will require all coaches to take an online Respect in Sport course and all Families to have at least one parent take the course in order to register their daughter. 
There were over 100 coaching evaluations submitted as of today with mostly positive feedback and a few things we need to fine-tune as a board
Coaches and parents were happy overall with dryland sessions, extra coaching from Bronwen and Gold in the net especially for the younger players
There were a few issues raised by parents about certain coaching situations that will be addressed before next year but I really want to encourage parents to voice their concerns to the coaching director or president throughout the season instead of right at the end so that maybe we can figure something out as a board. This applies to coaches as well. Please reach out to your board if you need anything. We do our best to respond to requests in order to help you have a good season too.
If you want you may still sumbit an evaluation as this survey has not yet closed.
If you are interested, the coaching director position is also open for the upcoming season

· Draw winner of free registration for completing Coach Survey:  Adele Falkenberg 


	Election of Officers
Brad Kilgour
	· The election process for the AGM is to fill the executive positions where the terms have expired for the incumbents. Those positions are the Secretary and 2nd Vice President. 
· The duties of the Secretary are being performed on the Board by Shannon Langstrom, so we will not be filling this position.  

· For 2nd Vice President, Sharon Giles had been appointed to finish the previous term, and has been nominated for a second term.
· Rob Shkrobot Nominates Rob Corscadden for 2nd Vice President, accepted.

	Marketing Report Summary:
Shannon Langstrom (for Sharon Giles)

	Since last year’s AGM, we hosted 3 CTR Events in June, September & November.  All three were well attended, and because of high turnover, we anticipate a sizeable refund from Ringette Alberta this year.  

Edmonton Ringette also hosted a Sports Day in Canada event on November 29, 2014 at West Edmonton Mall.  Approximately 40 players took part in round robin style games.  Players represented mostly Edmonton, though guests from St. Albert, Lacombe, Beaumont and Sherwood Park were also in attendance. 

Through the work of several areas within our association, including Marketing, we were able to secure a new title sponsor for the Silver Ring Tournament.  We were very excited to partner up with Klondike Cycle and we look forward to a continued relationship with them in the seasons to come.  Also new during Silver Ring was the creation of the online program book.  This initiative allowed us to save a considerable amount of money, while also making rosters, schedules, etc much more accessible to our tournament attendees. 

Media attention was a highlight of the season.  We were featured on several local sportscasts for the Sports Day event and Silver Ring Tournament.  Edmonton Ringette was also asked to submit an ongoing article for the Minor Hockey News, and we have been featured in 2 of their recent publications.  In addition, in January, our own Bronwen Harvey was awarded Global Edmonton’s MVP Award.  Having this type of recognition for our coaches, players and sport is priceless!

Social media efforts were a primary focus during this past season.  We currently maintain both Facebook and Twitter accounts, as well as a secondary Twitter account for the Silver Ring.  Our Facebook page has 320+ likes and Twitter has nearly 600 followers between the two accounts.  Edmonton Ringette has become known for their social media marketing, and has gained the attention of Ringette Canada, the International Ringette Federation, and Associations throughout the province.  Currently, we are assisting other Alberta associations in setting up their social media networks, with the hopes to share news and marketing efforts throughout Alberta.

In the coming year, we will continue to offer CTR programs with the hopes of maintaining our strong conversion rate.  Marketing Director, Sharon Giles, will be attending a conference hosted by Ringette Canada in late May that will make her one of only two certified Come Try Ringette Facilitators in Alberta.  

Based on interest, we will likely continue to host a Sports Day in Canada event again this year, though the format is to be determined.  

Finally, our intensions for this season are to see new rink signage for our association, and we will continue to seek out a home rink to display our growing collection of provincial banners.

	2015-2016 season

Player Registration Process: Brad Kilgour


	· Online registration will be open early June. Everything can be done online, with payments by Paypal. 

· There will be a discount for those who attended today’s general meeting ($75.00 off player registration). An Online code for the discount will be emailed out to today’s attendees. We will be cross checking all discounts against today’s sign-in sheet.

· There will be also in-house payment drop off/information session for those who wish to use cash or cheque.   Dates are Thursday June 11th at Castledowns and Sunday June 14th at Terwillegar. 
· In order to use the AGM discount, registration needs to be completed by June 14th. 

	Election of Directors:

Brian Hoyano
	· Vote took place for 2nd Vice President and Rob Corscadden wins the position by majority.

· As many of you saw,   we also have board vacancies which were listed in the AGM notice emails, and in the AGM materials handed out today.  

· A season of ringette requires many people helping, and we need people to step up.

· The board needs to new members to bring new energy and ideas to help push our association and sport higher.  I’ll list the positions which are open, and if anyone would like to help, please raise a hand or come talk to us after the meeting.

· (Read list )


	Silver Ring Fundraising Raffle:

Shannon Langstrom
	· Entry for those who gathered items for the Silver Ring Silent Auction.

        Winner:  Lorraine Delano 

	Closing Remarks and

Adjournment:

Brian Hoyano


	· Again thanks to everyone who came tonight, and for all the time you have given this past season. There is food and beverages waiting at the back. Enjoy.

· Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:40pm.  Moved by Kim Patten, seconded by Rob Corscadden 
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